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Recommended Actions:

That the Board of Supervisors:
1. Appoint Michael Dyer as the Interim Fire Chief and Fire Warden effective January 17,
2015 at an hourly rate of $96.748 until such a time as a new Fire Chief/Warden is
appointed and duties are transitioned; and

2. Determine that these actions are exempt from the California Environmental Quality Act
(CEQA) review as it is not a project pursuant to CEQA Guidelines section 15378 (b) (2).

Summary Text:

The County is in the process of selecting a Fire Chief/AWarden to replace retiring Fire Chief/Fire
Warden, Michael Dyer. In order to ensure continuity of service and a smooth transition of
duties to the new Fire Chief, the recommended actions will allow Chief Dyer to continue to lead
the Fire Department in an interim capacity at his existing salary.

Background:

Fire ChiefA\Warden, Michael Dyer, is retiring from the County of Santa Barbara effective
January 16, 2015 and, though the County is in the final stages of a recruitment for a new Fire
Chief, it is anticipated that an Interim Fire Chief/Warden will be needed until a new Chief is
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appointed. Continuing on in an interim capacity will provide for continuity of services including
oversight of community safety and emergency response. In addition, it will benefit the
organization and the community to provide a brief amount of time for Chief Dyer to transition
duties to the new Chief. As Chief Dyer will continue in a Safety capacity, he is exempt from
the 180-day sit-out period required of General employees under the Public Employee Pension
Reform Act (PEPRA).

The Interim Fire Chief/Warden will head the County Fire Department and County Fire
Protection District (“County Fire”). County Fire provides fire protection and emergency medical
response to the unincorporated area of the County and to the Cities of Goleta and Buellton.
Services are supported by 258.5 FTE positions and provided through 16 fire stations located
throughout the County.

Fiscal and Facilities Impacts:

The exact fiscal impact is unknown as the length of the Interim assignment, hire date of the
new Chief and period of overlap are uncertain. However, the impact of the Interim Chief
position is expected to result in monthly savings of approximately $11,000 (existing salary and
benefit cost of the Fire Chief\Warden of $26,500/month less interim Chief costs of
$15,500/month). No General Funds would be necessary as this position is funded from Fire
District Funds.

Staffing Impacts:
Legal Positions: FTEs:

cc:
Michael Dyer, Fire Department



